TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING
       February 7, 2017
  APPROVED MINUTES

The Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on February 7, 2017 at 6:00 P.M. 
Present: Mark Barmasse, Daniel Valentine, John Suprono and Kerry Comisky 

Not Present: David Hitchcock and Ralph Nesci

Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator 
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 
2. Approval of Minutes

A. Regular  Meeting January 3, 2016
Chairman Barmasse asked for a motion to approve of minutes as amended, Motion approved by Mr. Valentine, seconded by Mr. Suprono.  Vote 4-0 Motion Passed. 

3. Public remarks

No public remarks

4. Review of Correspondence 
A. CWWA Legislative Committee report.
The committee reviewed and discussed the CWWA legislation report. Copy of legislative report attached and made part of these minutes. 
5. Committee Reports
A. Joint Facilities Committee:
Mr. Smith did an overview of the January 17th 2017 Joint Facilities meeting. The primary discussion was the review of the 2017/18 JF fiscal budget and its impact to the WPCA budget. A draft copy of the WPCA 2017/18 budget proposal will be presented at the next WPCA meeting. Copy of January 17th Joint Facilities minutes attached and made part of these minutes.
B. Operations, Management & Budget

1. Budget Status.
Motion to move item from 7. 1 aka 7a, to Budget Status. Motion approved by Mr. Suprono, Second by Mrs. Comisky.

Mr. Smith addressed the deficit amount of $17,097 on line item #5430 (Bldg. & Equip. Maint. /Repair). The two lift stations on Hawthorne and Princess Pocotopaug have had repeated problems. After checking/replacing all the mechanicals it was determined that the Force Mains were clogged. A company was hired to clean the Force Mains using the ICE pigging process and flushing the pipes with ice which reduces the chance of any equipment getting stuck in the Force Main. The cost for cleaning both lift station is approx. $18K. Other items addressed in expenses was deficit amount in item #5430 in Village Center for the Back flow preventer ($5K) and item #5330 (Profess/Tech Services) in Royal Oaks for additional lab testing. 
C. Public Water Systems 
1. Village Center Water System Operations
System is running fine. Back flow preventer was replaced. Water pressure dropped in Village Center on February 6th when ICE pigging truck filled their water truck.
2. Royal Oaks Water System Operations
System has been running fine. 
3. Hampton Woods Water System
New developer possibly interested in purchasing property.
4. Municipal Water System Update
The Water Development Task committee received request for proposals (RFP) from 6 consulting firms for the Interconnection study. The Task Force will request a follow up RPF from the three top firms. Items will include but not limited to, a detailed approach of the Scope of Work. Mr. Barmasse and Mr. Smith reported to the Town Council the status of the project. Mr. Smith gave a run down on the property located at South Main St which is owned by Pelletier Development. As a part of a conservation development proposal, a portion of the property would be given to the Town as open space for the possibility of securing a water source for the town.
 Mr. Smith provided an update of the WUCC project. The WUCC recently submitted to the State of CT a list of who the ESA holders for each area.  Also a Department of Public Health (DPH) Q & A sheet was provided to WUCC members for review. 
D.) Sewer Development
1. Hampton Woods Sewer System
Project is still on hold
2. Portland Sewer Commission
Mr. Smith had nothing new to report. Portland is still waiting on 
St. Clements. 
6. Old Business
A. Rules Review-  NA
7. New Business, Discussion /Action
Mr. Valentine asked why the expenses budget was approved before revenue budget. The committee will discuss at the next meeting, approving the proposed expense and revenue budget at the same time, but voting on actual revenue and rates in September.     
8. Adjournment 
Move to adjourn made by Mr. Valentine, seconded by Mr. Suprono and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 7:21 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Linda B. Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control   Authority on March 7, 2017.
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